Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m. Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, John McMahan and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Morse moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on May 17, 2023, second by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Trustee McMahan presented NAD's reports.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR REPORT: Dave Bixel of Hartsgrove Machine Inc. 2683 SR 534 proposed increase building to 18,000 sq. ft. to build office space in front of existing building, variance applied for front yard setback from 125.0 to 116.4 for landscape; 5703 SR166 possible variance to install 6 concrete slabs for camper use that's open to the public, winery signage still a residential property; construction split at Atkins and Barrett no survey received for house parallel to road; State and White 35-acre parcel split for 2 family dwelling 400' frontage on each road, flag shaped lot, planning commission won't approve; no return call from Health Department regarding 4502 Footville-Richmond campers; Hoffman road mother-in-law suite; requested trustees to update zoning documents and fees. Trustee McMahan stated recommend files and fees be updated. Chairman Morse asked any update from prosecutors regarding junk cases? Zoning Administrator stated no.

ZONING COMMISSION: Commission Member Loya reported continuing to work on new regulations; next meeting scheduled for June 19, 2023 at 7:30 p.m. at TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Fire Chief Berlinski reported only 1 call received in May; inspected township dry hydrants, Dawsey road hydrant out of service can't use or maintain; trucks in good shape; starting drivers training; requested have a department Chaplin; cancel reordering #261 Engine decal from Signsations and void check; open burn ban still in effect due to drought conditions. Assistant Chief Rose reported 2 fires this week, open burn verbal warning given. Chairman Morse stated he will order decals from Conrad Signs for #261. Trustee Reed asked Fire Chief to post burn ban notice on township sign.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Road Superintendent reported ordering 900 ton of #411 limestone; started Boughner road project force account work on Monday, June 5, all tress down except 1, work on ditching and culvert pipe replacement quantity, watering down dust with water every 3-4 hours, 4 wheelers and non-residents using road, ignoring road closed signs; made spare spindle for maintainer; need to install hydraulic in ford tractor; Graham road needs cold patched; parts of White and State roads crumbling; loggers on State and Leslie roads; had 1 funeral; Sullivan road berm 2 ½ feet high. Chairman Morse will call Tony Trianfante regarding received complaints.

OLD BUSINESS: Trustee Reed reported talked with Rome Township Trustee regarding their dust control bulk material purchase and twice a year application method, more information next meeting; SR 534 bridge closing scheduled for July 17, 2023 through 1st weekend in September, causing increased traffic on township roads; Spring Cleaning scheduled at township garage on June 24, 2023 from 10 to 2, 1 truck load per family. Trustee McMahan reported will look into cemetery tree/branch removal cost; Willis Clay requested June 28, 2023 hall rental; trustees need to review past driveway culvert installations; Mr. McMahan, II and myself will donate the Fire Department Memorial, need names; work with zoning administrator regarding Callahan road junk issue. The Board reviewed Martuccio Asphalt & Paving quote for White road Chip & Seal and applying MC-70 on Boughner road.

**NEW BUSINESS: None** 

FISCAL OFFICERS' REPORT: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Morse moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer reported Ashtabula County Commissioners adopted a \$5.00 increase on Motor Vehicle License Tax fees.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Mr. Greenman and Mr. Costello spoke of increased road dust with 3 weeks of no rain, expecting traffic to increase when SR 534 bridge is closed, suggested trustees temporarily close or shut down Trask road. Chairman Morse stated he would contact county engineer to see what the state could do, report back next meeting. Trustee McMahan stated bridge on Trask is in poor condition.

Trustee McMahan moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.